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Our family is thankful for your prayers and support; they are vital for both our family and ministry. May the 
Lord bless and keep you!
Yours for souls,
Robert & Sara Stover and Family 

★

He is Risen! 

The Lord gave us a great Easter week 
as the Gospel was clearly preached in 
4 different opportunities. We had more 
than 10 first-time visitors in the 
services, including parents of a faithful 
child who comes on our bus route. The 
mother has since visited several times. 
We were able to purchase 20 more 
chairs, as we have been running low on 
seats. What a wonderful risen Savior 
we serve!

Church Anniversary 

April 12-14, the Redemption Baptist 
Church celebrated 2 years by the grace 
of God. Pastor Andrés Ramos, a good 
friend from Arequipa, came with his 
family to preach for us. It was a 
blessing to have our 4 sister churches 
visit Friday and Saturday nights. Folks 
stepped up to serve our friends and 
visitors with the love of Christ. We are 
thankful for the part each of you have 
had in praying for and supporting this 
new church. Also, the Lord allowed us 
to complete the legal process of making 
our church recognized by the State. 
This will allow us to put the church 
property in the name of the church 
among other things. 

New Van 

The Lord heard prayers and 
allowed us to purchase a 
12-passenger van that will be 
great for both our family and ministry. 
Thank you to those who prayed and gave 
towards this need!

New Converts 

Two girls from our church recently 
placed their faith in Christ. God had 
been working in their hearts throughout 
the summer evangelistic events, and 
the Holy Spirit helped them realize their 
need of a Savior. Please pray for their 
spiritual growth. Also, please continue 
to pray for the salvation of Mirtha, 
Miguel, José Luis and Feliciana. 
Yesterday, I was able to go with 
Mirtha’s son, José, to speak with her 
about her spiritual condition. Would you 
please pray that she would recognize 
her personal need to put her faith and 
trust in Christ.

-

Praises: 

God blessed with a 
wonderful time at VBS 
with more than 80 
children plus parents 
coming. Many people 
worked diligently 
before, during, and 
after. We are thankful 
for several new 
children who are 
attending and several 
mothers who have 
visited church services 
as a result.  

——————————————— 

Sara is doing well with 
the pregnancy, and our 
new little guy is due to 
arrive in early June. 
Just before that time 
(Lord willing!) the 
children will finish 
another school year. As 
you can imagine, it is a 
very exciting and busy 
time here in our home!  

The Stover Family
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